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South Orange County Rods & Customs 
November 2021 Newsletter 

www.southocrc.com 

         
President: Mike Rockwood  
Treasurer: Jim Boka  
Co-Secretaries: Annie Bennett & Carroll Whaler  
Activities: Dale Hadfield  
Communications: David Lockwood 
Historians: Jim & Rachel Perez 
Webmaster: Tim Timmerman 

             
Monthly Meeting                                   
Club meeting held at Denny’s Restaurant, Lake Forest on11/11/2021.  
52 Attendees 
 
Welcome: 
Club President Mike Rockwood opened the meeting at 6:00 pm at Denny’s in Lake Forest. 
Mike discussed the Christmas party which will be December 16, 2020 at the Elks Lodge, 
1205092 Marguerite Parkway, Mission Viejo from 6 to 9 PM. Dinner will be buffet style Italian 
food. Cost is $25 per person.  Food will be catered by Piccolino Restaurant. Music will be 
provided by the Hot Rod Trio. We are so happy to have Kathy Rierson head organizer for this 
evening.  Rachel Perez and Pam Hatfield are also working hard to ensure we have a great time. 
Thank you, ladies.  
 
Please mail your check to Jim Boka payable to SOCRC.  
 
Mike thanked the restaurant staff for an outstanding job tonight.  
 
The Paddle 
Mike Rockwood kept the Paddle. 
 
Birthdays  
Cindy Sullivan, Mike Poppe, Mary Nixon, Ted Quinn, and Fred Irvin. Happy birthday to all. 
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New members  
New members voted in at their third meeting: Timothy and Debbie Lee; Michael and Mary 
Hodges; and Steve and Merle’ Rhodimer. 
Prospective members pending are Jeff and Kelly Counseller; Steve and Dee Valdarrama; Jim 
and Susan Wright; Frank Cassidy and Michelle Patrick; Bruce and Aghdas (hope this is spelled 
correctly) correctly) Dyonisio; Gary and Helen Nenadal. 
First timers are Phil Hyland with a ‘56 BelAir and Jim Davidson with a 1940 Pontiac. 
 
David Lockwood gave an update on Annie. She is doing much better. What a miracle!  
Also, we need to keep Carol Whaler in our prayers as she had her shoulder surgery.  
 
Activities 
Dale Hatfield mentioned the Laguna Niguel Christmas parade is limited to 12 cars. It by 
reservation by November 19.  
 
On December 23, 2021 there will be the annual Christmas lights cruise headed by Jerry Burke 
and Mike Stoner. Meet at the Wienerschnitzel for dinner and then we end up at Krispy Kreme’s.  
 
There will be a New Year’s Day cruise starting with breakfast at Denny’s on Lake Forest. Hot 
Rods Unlimited will be joining us.  
 
In January, the Grand National Roadster Show is coming soon. 
 
50-50  
Congratulations to Lars Suneborn and Dan Murray! $135 went to the Club. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
$20 for clothes and $240 in dues were deposited. Current balance is $5015. 
 
Big thank you to Sue Jensen for taking notes at the meeting!  
 
Meeting ended at 6:40 pm.  Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
See you next month on at the Christmas Party!  
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